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Were the other disciples really so very different from Doubting 

Thomas?  When they saw Jesus in their midst, they took some  

convincing that it really was Jesus and not a ghost that had come 

to visit them. The gospel outlines four pieces of proof that Jesus 

uses to convince them that he really has risen from the dead. They 

can look at the marks on his hands and feet, they can touch him to 

check that he is really flesh and bone, and they can watch him eat 

a meal that they have prepared. The fourth proof is when Jesus 

opens their minds so that they can understand the prophecies that were made in the Old  

Testament, and which he has fulfilled by rising from the dead. 

 
We are not as lucky as the first disciples. Two thousands years down the line we do not 

have the benefit of their first hand experience. We cannot look at Jesus, we cannot 

touch him, or share a meal. The fourth proof though, the prophecies in the Old  

Testament are still there for us to read. The only trouble is, the Bible isn't always an easy 

book to read. We read a passage and fail to understand it. Sometimes we think we  

understand the literal meaning but the words fail to offer any significance. It would be 

good if Jesus could open our minds up as he did for those first disciples when they had 

trouble understanding the meaning of his death and resurrection. One thing is for sure,  

understanding the Bible isn't going to happen magically, just as it didn't happen  

overnight for the disciples. We know that everything worthwhile takes effort. We have 

to consider each passage for some time before we can really grasp it … sometimes a  

single verse or phrase. Often we can derive great satisfaction from knowing that those 

parts we struggled with the longest hold the greatest meaning. The Bible yields up its 

greatest treasures to those who persevere. 

                            MASS TIMES 
 
Saturday Vigil 14th April  
6pm Confessions  
6.30pm  People of the Parish  
 
 
Sunday 15th April 
3rd Sunday of Easter 
09.00 Manus O’Donnell—intentions 
11.00 Gillian Dunne RIP 
 
Monday 16th April 
09.30  Ormazabal & Benavent  
                                Family Intentions 
   
Tuesday 17th April  
09.30 Sandra O’Toole— 
                             Birthday intentions 
                                      
Wednesday 18th April  
09.30  Natalie Miles—for wellbeing  
 

Please remember to switch off your mobile phone before Mass 
God deserves all our attention  Thank you. 

                                            
LƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘǎ.  

IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ κ IƻƳŜ ǾƛǎƛǘǎΦ  {ƛŎƪ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴΣ .ŀǇǝǎƳ tǊŜǇŀǊŀǝƻƴ 
If you are sick or going into hospital and would like a visit or  Holy  Communion,  
call the office on лмму фту лопу or call Fr. David.  
Baptisms—see Fr. David after Mass on any Sunday for further details 
Other Priests in the area : Fr Marcus Brisley 01252 876820 
Fr. Danny Mc Avoy  01344 425729,   Fr Kevin Bidgood 01344 620591 
{ŀŦŜƎǳŀǊŘƛƴƎ:  Richard Roberts 0118 978 9059  
{±t: David Thomas 07786 492948  

    
Thursday 19th April 
09.30 David Hendy RIP 
 
Friday 20th April  
09.30 Frank MacNamara RIP  
Rosary after mass 
 
Saturday 21st April 
09.30 Peter McDonagh  
                           Birthday Intentions 
 
Saturday Vigil 21st April  
6pm Confessions  
6.30pm  People of the Parish  
 
 
Sunday 22nd April 
4th Sunday of Easter 
09.00 Edward Hall RIP 
11.00 John & Mary Dobson—in 
Thanksgiving on their  
                        Diamond Anniversary 
 

tŀǊƛǎƘ hŶŎŜ hǇŜƴƛƴƎ ¢ƛƳŜǎ :- Tuesday to Friday, 08.30 to 13.30    
The Parish Office is closed all day Monday 
Your Parish Administrator, Una Smith, can be contacted on  Tel: 0118 978 0348  
or email , wokingham@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk   



Lƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ŘƛŜŘΦ  
!ƭǎƻ ǇǊŀȅ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ǎƛŎƪΣ ƛƴ  ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ ƻǊ ƘƻǳǎŜōƻǳƴŘ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ 
tŀƳ {ƘŜǊƛŘŀƴΣ aŀǊȅ !ƴƴ CǊƻǳŘΣ 5ŀƴƛŜƭ {ǳǧƻƴΣ IǳƎƘ 5ǿŀƴΣ   
WƻǎŜǇƘ bŜƳŜǘƘΣ bŀǘŀƭƛŜ aŀƘƻƴ ŀƴŘ  {Ǌ ±ŜǊƻƴƛŎŀΦ  

 

[ŀǎǘ ²ŜŜƪΩǎ /ƻƭƭŜŎǝƻƴ Υ 
Standing Orders: £1325 
Envelopes:  £184    
Cash: £546 
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ /ƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴ      

The next meeting of the ¦/a will be held on мфǘƘ !ǇǊƛƭ.  We shall begin our new 
term with mass in church at 7.30 pm and will then move into the Keenan Rooms for 
Cheese and Wine, a Bring & Buy Sale and lively conversation with friendly people. 

wŜǎǇƻƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ tƻǇŜ CǊŀƴŎƛǎϥǎ ŀƴŘ /ŀǊƛǘŀǎ LƴǘŜǊƴŀǝƻƴŀƭƛǎ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƻ Ϧ{ƘŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ WƻǳǊƴŜȅϦΣ 

CAFOD and Caritas Diocese of Portsmouth are co-sponsoring a conference on refugees 

on the 12th May in St Edward the Confessor Church in Chandlers Ford. The conference 

will also be entitled "Share the Journey" so come along and see what we can practically 

do as a diocese to assist refugees including coming together as parishes to sponsor and 

house refugee families. More information and registration at  

https://goo.gl/22tgLY or contact kgalagher@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk   

!5hw9 ό!ƭǘƻƴ 5ŀȅ hŦ wŜƴŜǿŀƭύ ς {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ нмǎǘ !ǇǊƛƭ ммΦлл-пΦлл 
You are warmly welcome to a mini-retreat day (or morning/afternoon) of spiritual  
refreshment and renewal, focussing on Renewal and Mission. At Alton School, Anstey Lane, 
Alton GU34 2NG. 11.00am wƻǎŀǊȅ; 11.30am aŀǎǎ; 12.15 !ŘƻǊŀǝƻƴ of the Blessed Sacra-
ment; 1.00pm Shared lunch; 2.00pm tǊŀƛǎŜ ϧ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ; 2.30 ¢ŀƭƪ “Setting the  
Downtrodden Free” by Peter Hobbs; 3.30 tǊŀȅŜǊ ŦƻǊ ƘŜŀƭƛƴƎ. We end about 4pm.  
There is no need to register in advance, and no charge (though a collection will be taken to 
cover costs). For more information and directions, see poster or website: 
www.altonrenewal.com Or telephone Alastair Emblem on 01252 714809.  

 

The next ¢ǊŀƛŘŎǊŀƊ stall will be in the Keenan Rooms on the weekend of 28/29th April 

!th{¢h[L/ 9·Ihw¢!¢Lhb D!¦59¢9 9¢ 9·{¦[¢!¢9 hC ¢I9 Ih[¸ C!¢I9w Cw!b/L{ 

hb ¢I9 /![[ ¢h Ih[Lb9{{ Lb ¢h5!¸Ω{ ²hw[5   “What follows is not meant to be a 

treatise on holiness, containing definitions and distinctions helpful for understanding 

this  important subject, or a discussion of the various means of sanctification. My    

modest goal is to re-propose the call to holiness in a practical way for our own time, 

with all its risks, challenges and opportunities. For the Lord has chosen each one of us 

“to be holy and blameless before him in love” (9ǇƘ 1:4). “                                                              

The document is available to read in full on the Vatican Website 

  

A group of parishioners are planning to participate in the ²ƻƪƛƴƎƘŀƳ ²ŀƭƪ on Sunday 
13th May (www.wokinghamwalk.co.uk) in memory of Andrew Robertson, a young 
member of our parish who passed away last year.   We will be aiming to sign up for 
the 10-mile distance, however there are alternative routes (5, 15, 20) if people prefer 
to walk fewer or more miles.  We will aim to start the walk at 10.30am from the town 
centre, after the 9.00am Mass which will be said for Andrew.  There is an entry free for 
the walk but we have also set up a Just Giving page to raise money for the road safety 
charity ‘Brake’,  for those that wish to do so.   If you are interested in joining us, please 
email either cathyb40@btinternet.com or juliadahmann@hotmail.com  

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ to all who gave so generously to the !ŦǊƛŎŀ CǳƴŘ нлму ƭŜƴǘ ŀǇǇŜŀƭ.  We are 
very pleased to provide an update and advise that we have now collected £21,560  
including gift aid that we can reclaim. If you haven’t donated yet but would like to, you 
may do this via the parish office.  

!ŘƻǊŜƳǳǎτ5ƛƻŎŜǎŀƴ 5ŀȅ ƛƴ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 9ǳŎƘŀǊƛǎǝŎ /ƻƴƎǊŜǎǎ , New Theatre 
Royal, Portsmouth on May 5th. Keynote speakers, workshops and music—all are invited  
to this free event—Doors 9:30am • start 10:30am • finishes with holy hour by 5:00pm   
Booking is essential either e/m congress@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk or  
Tel: 07780221686.   For further information visit   
http://www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/enews/issue173.php 
Also see poster on our noticeboard 

5ƛŘ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿΚ  Over the past few 
months we have installed  a live link 
to the Keenan Rooms through which 
you can hear, watch and follow the 
mass and allow  your little ones to 
stretch their legs and voices at the 
same time .    

¢ƻŘŘƭŜǊǎ DǊƻǳǇ—A reminder to parents/
carers and their babies and toddlers that 
we are open again in this new school 
term for play, toys, fun activities and 
healthy snacks starting  Wednesday 18th 
April from 10 am – 11.30 am in the  
Keenan Rooms.   
                   Newcomers very welcome. 

wƻǎŀǊȅ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ /ƻŀǎǘ, Sun 29th April 2.30 - 4:00pm  
Our parish is doing our own "Rosary on the Coast" 
by the River Thames. We will be praying for Faith, 
Life and Peace in Scotland, England and 
Wales.  Please contact the Parish office if you are 
keen to join this group.  More details to follow.  

http://www.altonrenewal.com

